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Y.A.A Committee Meeting
Treasurer Report
AGM March 2021
Current Funds as at 31/12/20 – see draft Accounts
The 2020 annual accounts have been validated by Mick Groves of Aardwolf Archers and I would like to thank Mick for his prompt endeavours and diligence.

It has been a very quiet year in respect of archery activity due to the Covid 19 global pandemic. This is reflected in the lower income and expenditure figures shown in the accounts. 
The association received a Sport England CEF grant of £2200 and net income was also boosted by an Aardvark archery donation of 20 stands to suit the new bosses purchased last year valued at £1099. The stand donation value is included in donation income and sundry expenditure to ensure the accounts balance.
As there was very little in terms of archery activity in the county, expenditure was minimal and largely consisted of standard costs and tournament refunds. 

Expenditure fell at a higher level than income during the year which has left the association with increased funds; the balance is however still below the level of one year running costs for the county.
Year end funds:
 £11014.26

Consisting of:    
 £3572.77 Deposit account

 
  

£ 7347.29 Current account 




£94.20 Cash held by Officers
As at 31st December there were 9 cheques outstanding (total value£381.06) and cheque deposits of £370.80 not showing on the bank statement. These are included in the current account figures above.

Balance sheet:

The balance sheet shows a total net income of £11929.32 and expenditure of £5983.32; this represents a net surplus of £5946.00. 

Income decreased by £6667.65 from 2020; mainly due to a reduction in tournament income and no sale of used bosses.
Expenditure decreased by £31904.04 from 2020; it should be noted that 2020 expenditure was exceptional due to purchases of new foam bosses and restocking of medals and bars.

We currently hold stocks with a book value of £11956.74.

Income and expenditure:
Affiliations are being slowly received with 14 clubs registered with AGB but not yet affiliated to YAA at the end of the year. Affiliations are down from the same time last year both in respect of clubs and members. 

Money owed to YAA in respect of subscription fees have largely been rectified by year end showing a deficit of 20p

Tournament entries shown as income were refunded due to cancellation (with the exception of the indoor competition.
Sundry income includes a CEF grant of £2200; sale of stands £75 and an affiliation fee accounted for in 2019 accounts.

6 cheques carried forward from YE2019 were not cashed and have been treated as a donation of £172.

Sundry expenditure represents an increase of £1512.40 over last year. All spend in this category is listed in the notes section of the accounts. 

Tournament accounts:

The YAA was only able to hold its indoor championship during the year which resulted in minimal income from tournaments. There was a direct surplus from the indoor tournament of £91.16 but after deducting indirect costs there was a loss of £116.84 for the accounting period.  
There is sundry expenditure of £22.08 for the Clout which was incurred before cancellation of the tournament. 

Tournaments overall show a loss of £473.92. This is mainly due to record status fees which can be carried forward to next years’ tournaments.

2021 proposed budget
See budget sheet.
The draft budget shows a potential shortfall in funds in the sum of £181.00. 

I suggest that we monitor expenditure closely for 2021 considering the current pandemic and membership numbers, with a view to adjusting the budget if necessary. 

I suggest that affiliation fees remain unchanged. 

Assumptions:

The draft budget is drawn up on the assumption that COVID restrictions will start to ease in the next month and the outdoor tournaments will be able to run close to normally.

There should be a small increased level of income from the tournaments in part due to the increase in entry fees for the outdoor tournaments held at Wetherby and income from the grand northern.

I expect the YAA members to remain in line with 2019 and most income similar.
I expect expenditure levels to be similar or reduced from the levels of 2019. 

The officers have agreed that no honoraria shall be paid in the 2021 period; only the webmaster ex gratia payment of £100 will be paid.

17 new stands to match those that were donated will be purchased in time for the June tournament.
